
 

 

 

Dear Requestor 

Request for Information - Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 

In response to your Freedom of Information request, the Council’s response to 

your request is as follows; 

• Request; Full list of sweepers owned/leased by the council including make 
and model 

• Response; 6 x Scarab Merlin 7.5t Sweepers and 3 x Bucher V50 12t sweep-
ers 

• Request; (If leased) Lease start & end date (month and year would suffice) 
• Response; 2 x Scarab February 2013 end October 2022, 2 x Scarab March 

2013 end October 2022, 2 x Scarab April 2013 end October 2022 
• Request; (If owned) Year purchased & when the council are looking to renew 

their fleet of sweepers 

• Response; 3 x Bucher 2022 renew in 5 years, all 6 x Scarab sweepers being 

returned at end of lease 

• Request; Does the council carry out street cleansing duties in-house or is 

this contracted out? 

• Response; In House 

• Request; (If contracted out) who is the contractor responsible for street 
cleansing duties?  

• Response; NA 

• Request; Contact details for the person(s) responsible for managing the fleet 
and street cleansing within the council 

• Response; Fleet – Darren Smith, Darren.smith@bury.gov.uk, Street Cleans-
ing – Scott Burns, S.Burns@bury.gov.uk  

• Request; Address of council depot responsible for managing the fleet and 

street cleansing within the council 

• Response; Waste Management and Transport, Bury Council, Bradley Fold Trading 
Estate, Radcliffe Moor Road, Bradley Fold, Bolton, BL2 6RT 

 

The supply of information in response to a Freedom of Information request does 
not confer an automatic right to re-use the information.  Under UK copyright law 
you can use any information supplied for the purpose of private study and non-

commercial research without requiring permission.  Similarly, information 
supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting, an exception to 

this is photographs. 

For other forms of re-use, for example publishing the information, you would 
need the permissions of the organisation or the person who owns the copyright.  
In the case of information produced by government departments and agencies 

you can re-use the information under the Open Government Licence.  For more 
information about this please see:- 

http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/open-

government-licence.htm 
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If, the copyright is identified as belonging to somebody else, you will need to 
apply for permission.  For information how to obtain permission from a third 

party, please go to Intellectual Property Office’s website at www.ipo.gov.uk 

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask 
for an internal review.  Internal review requests should be submitted within two 

months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be 
addressed to; The FOIA Reviewing Officer, foi@bury.gov.uk 

 

Regards 

 

Business and Executive Support Team  
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